
 

 

 

 

 

Instructions  

of the Director General of the Customs Authority  

No. (1) for the year 2023 

 

 With reference to the decision of the Minister of Finance No.291 for the year 2021 issued in respect 

of standard unified codes for items on the electronic tax invoice; in light of what has been stated in the 

letter of the Director General of the Egyptian Tax Authority No.5183 for the year 2022 in respect of 

launching the eighth and final phase to oblige all financiers at the tax authority all over the Arab 

Republic of Egypt to issue electronic tax invoices for all provided services and sold commodities and 

based on the directives of the Minister of Finance issued in that regard. 

 

Therefore, all importers and exporters or their representatives of customs clearance agents are alerted 

to swiftly register on the electronic invoice system of the Egyptian Tax Authority. As of the first of 

April 2023, no company shall be allowed to import or export or deal with the customs system (Nafeza) 

unless the said company deals with and issues electronic tax invoices where an extension shall be 

granted for registration of individual entities on the electronic invoices system until the end of April 

2023. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Director General of the Customs Authority 

 

(Elshahat Ghatwary) 

 

Issued on       /12/2022 


